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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Mr. S. C. Wyatt,Heart of Hathersage, Main Road, Hathersage, S32 1BB.
Mob: 07 432 422 470Email: clerk@hathersageparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Minutes of Recreation Committee meeting 
Date: Tuesday 21st August 2018.  

Time: 7:30pm

Location: Sampson Room, Memorial Hall, Hathersage.

Present: Councillors Jane Marsden, Wedgwood, Hammerton, James Marsden, Eames and Rodgers.
In Attendance: Steve Wyatt (Clerk).
	026/18
	
	Apologies for Absence noted: Cllrs. Mander and members of the FoKGF.

	027/18
	
	To decide any variation in the order of business – none.

	028/18
	
	Public participation – None.

	029/18
	
	Declaration of interests – none declared.

	030/18
	
	Confirmation of minutes of the meeting of 19th June 2018.  Approved and signed by the chair.

	031/18
	
	Matters Arising – included in the agenda.

	032/18
	
	Hard Play Area. 

	032/18
	.1
	Netting repairs –Cllrs. James Marsden and Hammerton will make the repairs with assistance as required from FoKGF.

	032/18
	.2
	Cllr. James Marsden reported that the fencing adjacent to Oddfellows Terrace had been completed except for the section by the steps. The posts at this point had unexpectedly been removed. The Clerk reported that the residents had constructed a flat-topped pen so it is no longer possible to put back the posts. It was agreed that some sort of handrail should be installed adjacent to the steps.

	032/18
	.3
	MUGA lighting – it was agreed that the lights should be reconnected to the power to enable floodlit use. The Clerk was asked to contact Paul Copley to discuss the options for a temporary reconnection that would not interfere with the demolition of the shed and construction of the new pump room. The automatic curfew timer would still be required.

	032/18
	.4
	New goals for the MUGA will only be considered when major work is required on the netting due to the cost of this work.

	033/18
	
	Playing Field. 

	033/18
	.1
	Surface of the Football Area – the surface is still very dry with no action possible at the moment.

	033/18
	.2
	Report from Friends of the Playing Field Group– nothing to report. 

	034/18
	
	Playground. 

	034/18
	.1
	Playground reports – The Clerk reviewed the reports that had been received from the Village Caretaker and agreed to forward reports to committee members.

	034/18
	.2
	The Clerk was asked to enquire of High Peak about their playground equipment reports and if Chris Cave, RFO, may be receiving these.

	034/18
	.3
	Cllr. Jane Marsden reported that the cycleway and road to the west of the village had been swept.

	034/18
	.4
	It was suggested that a regular litter pick could be encouraged as happens in neighbouring villages. This suggestion will be put to the next Council Meeting. It was also thought that something could be arranged for the annual Clean for the Queen. Clerk’s post meeting note: the dates for 2019 are not yet available.

	035/18
	
	Access to the Bowling Green  -  On the informal advice of a law expert it was decided to recommend to full council that a fence should be erected to protect the boundary, and prior notice should be given to all neighbouring properties that some fencing work is to be done in the near future to protect the boundary.

	036/18
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence

	036/18
	.1
	The Clerk reported that the Bowling Club had been in touch about the possibility of linking CCTV cameras, to be installed at the bowling green pavilion, to the Parish Council CCTV system. The Clerk had reported to the Bowling Green that this should be acceptable in principle as a similar request had been received from one of the shops in the village and that HPC had agreed to this (HPC meeting August 2018). This recent request will however be put to the September 2018 HPC meeting.

	037/18
	
	Items for next meeting – 

	038/17
	
	Confirm date of next meeting as 18th September 2018 (if required).
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